Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America
Board of Directors Conference Call
July 26,2021
The Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America conference call was called to order at 7:34 pm by Corporation President, Walter Schaefer, Jr. The following were present for the meeting: Lew Biddle, Jim Carey, Michelle Keaffaber, Herman Miller, Larry Piergallini, Walter Schaefer, Jr., and Dean Woodbury. Levi Beachy and Corbly Orndorff were not present.
Herman Miller presented a request for sponsorship from the Indiana Belgian Draft Horse Association for the Topeka Livestock Auction Show in October. The request will not be honored. Currently we do not have selection criteria in place to approve sponsorships. The Corporation feels it would be beneficial to create a committee to start working on a process. The committee will report at the December meeting. 

The board reviewed a grievance that was submitted for stallion, Hickland Houston. The horse passed away in February of 2021, but there was frozen semen retained in 2017. Since the semen was retained in 2017, it follows the old Bylaws. The old bylaws do not require a frozen semen report to be turned in or to purchase frozen semen certificates.
Larry Piergallini moved to allow offspring to be registered using the frozen semen that was drawn prior to 1/1/18. Offspring can be registered without the frozen semen report or purchasing frozen semen certificates.
Lew Biddle seconded the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

Jim Carey presented on the Futurity. Each year the Belgian Draft Horse Corporation allocates money to the Futurity since it is an Alliance program. The Corporation has not allocated money yet this year.

Jim Carey moved to pay the Belgian Alliance $1,500 for the Belgian Futurity.
Lewis Biddle seconded.
Motion passed unanimously.

Lew Biddle motioned to adjourn.
Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:33 pm.

Signed:
Michelle Keaffaber
Secretary, Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America
